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Dear

Thank you for your request for information about ownership for the strip of land by the kerbside on Westbourne
Road, Underwood. And weather any permissions would be required from the local authority to place a village planter
along the highway.

We are now able to provide the following information
The below plan is a snip from our mapping which shows the highway adoption boundary in red. The area highlighted
in yellow is in private ownership and not the responsibility of NCC meaning the area is privately owned. Any requests

to use this land for planters would need to be directed to the land owners.

Nottinghamshire County Council does not have recorded who the landowners are, ownership of the land can be
established through the Land Registry
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| realise that this response is now being provided outside of the statutory timescale for provision of information
requested under the Freedom of Information Act, and | apologise for this. | hope that the information remains
relevant to you and that the delay has not caused you any difficulties.

If you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, then please email us at foi@nottscc.gov.uk
quoting the reference NCC-046978-20 and we will be happy to review your request



With kind regards

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer
Nottinghamshire County Council





